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Get Your Tickets!  
ñA Night FOR the Museumò Gala Fundraiser  

The celebration continues! 
Our annual ñA Night FOR the Museumò gala is coming up quick-
ly! Weôve been having so much fun with the planning. The theme 
is ñCelebrating Plymouthð150 Years!ò and we have some won-
derful prizes for the live and silent auctions, thanks to generous 
local businesses. 
 
Would you like the chance to win a beautiful diamond necklace 
from Dearborn Jewelers? Or a delicious ñHistory in the Bakingò 
sweets table for 100 people, freshly baked by Ellen Elliot? Maybe 
a silver and cut glass necklace and bracelet set from Margaret 
Dunningôs estate? 
 
These are just a sample of the great prizes youôll have the chance 
to win at the gala! Plus you know weôll be having some 
ñhistoricalò fun with trivia, a slideshow, and maybe a few special 
visitors. Only 200 tickets will be sold! 
 
Join us at Fox Hills Golf & Banquet Center, March 11, 2017, 6ï9 
p.m. Tables of 8 are $600; individual tickets are $75. Call or email 
today 734.455.8940 x 0 or secretary@plymouthhistory.org. Tick-
ets can also be purchased online at www.plymouthhistory.org. 
 
Canôt come and still want the chance to support the museum?  
We need bottles of booze for our spirit wagon and scratch-off lot-
tery tickets for one of our prize raffles. Or simply make a donation 
payable to the Plymouth Historical Museum and mail to 155 S. 
Main Street, Plymouth MI 48170.  

Nominations for  
Board of Director candidates  
will be taken from the floor  
at the April 11, 2017 meeting of  
the Friends of the Plymouth  
Historical Museum.  

 
According to the bylaws: 

  
ñCandidates must be members in good 
standing of the Society on or by the 
deadline for nominations and maintain 
their membership throughout their 
term. Employees and immediate family 
members of employees and the then 
acting Directors may not serve as Di-
rectors. 
 
ñAdditional nominations may be made 
by individual members at the regular 
meeting at which the report of the 
Nominating Committee is presented 
[the regular meeting prior to the annu-
al meeting]. No nominations may be 
made from the floor at the annual 
meeting. Members may not be nominat-
ed for office unless they have given 
their consent and agree to serve if 
elected.ò 

tel:%28734%29%20455-8940
mailto:secretary@plymouthhistory.org
http://www.plymouthhistory.org
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Plymouth Historical Museum 
155 South Main Street 
Plymouth, Michigan 48170 
http://www.plymouthhistory.org 
http://www.facebook.com/plymouthhistory 
734-455-8940  Fax: 734-455-7797 
 

Hours 
Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, and Sunday 
1-4 PM all days 
Open year round (except some holidays) 
 

Board of Directors 
Margaret Harris President 
Carol Souchock Vice President 
Kathy Sullivan Secretary 
Jim Burroughs                                         Treasurer 
Pam Yockey Past President 
Jeff Ashton                                Director 
Aaron Frank Director 
Wes Graff   Director 
Dan Packer Director 
Gary Rembisz Director 
Jim Vermeulen Jr. Director 
 

Staff 
Madelyne Beddoes Cashier/Scheduler 
Sherrie Brindley Marketing Director 
Janet Burns Office Manager 
Melody McCann Administrative Assistant 
Mike Hoggard Facility Manager 
Paula Holmes   Museum Store Manager  

Elizabeth Kelley Kerstens Executive Director 
Heidi Nielsen Archivist 
Barb Peterson Hospitality Chair 
Leslie Ryder Education Coordinator 
Mary Thackston Exhibits Coordinator 
 
Museum Memo Editor 
Gerry Sabatini  sabatini1983@att.net 
ProofreaderñElizabeth Kerstens 
 
The Museum Memo is printed six times a year.  

Monthly Drawing  
Ellen Smith and Yvette Babish are the winners of 

the January and February drawings for a $25 gift 
certificate.    

New MembersñWelcome! 
 

David Cartwright, Westland 
Diann Dupuis, Livonia 

Jerilynn Frontiera, Plymouth 
Stephen Gulyas, Plymouth 
Ralph Higgins, Northville 
Hank Jallos, Plymouth 
Karen Jallos, Plymouth 

David Kirkpatrick, Northville 
Mekie Kukan, Canton 
Andres Linn, Ypsilanti 
Vicki Potempa, Plymouth 

The Plymouth Historical Museum a privately funded 501(c)3 

charitable organization. We receive no government funding. 

So we always have a "wish list" of things that help us as we 

work to preserve and share the history of Plymouth.  

 

We are always in need of stamps. If you would like to do-

nate first class "forever" stamps, any style or amount is appre-

ciated. Just deliver or mail them to the museum.  

Å    Roll of 100 first-class postage stamps $49 

 

Here are some of our common purchases to provide inspira-

tion. 

Å    Box of copy paper $27 

Å    1 mannequin for exhibits (9 needed) $200 

Å    5 cubic yards of mulch for landscaping $185 

Å    IT/Network support $250 

Å    Ě month heating bill $375  

Å    Ě month electric bill $475 

Å    1 month employee salary $500  

 

To donate, make your check payable to: 

Plymouth Historical Society 

155 S. Main Street 

Plymouth, MI 48170  

Friends of the Plymouth Historical Museum Meeting 

 
The friends of the Plymouth Historical Museum will 

be holding a membership meeting on Tuesday, April 11 
at 7 . The purpose of the meeting is for the Board 
nominating committee to announce the candidates who 
are running for the Board of Directors. At the meeting, 
we will also take nominations from the floor (see page 
1).  
Our speaker that night will be Terese Tuohey, who 

will discuss ñThe Bands of Plymouth, 1857ï1930.ò Terese 
is an Associate Professor Emerita from Wayne State 
University and the author of Music, Education, and 
Multiculturalism (Oxford University Press, 1998). 



3 Plymouth historical museum  

Bits ôN Pieces 
By Elizabeth Kelley Kerstens, executive director 

I ém writing this on February 21, 2017, amidst sev-eral abnormally warm days in Southeast Michi-

gan. Ités hard to be inside when the weather 

promises to be in the 60s this afternoon.  

As usual, ités pretty busy in the Plymouth Histori-

cal Museum these days. Our largest fundraiser of the 

year, æA Night FOR the Museum,ç is just over two 

weeks away. If you havenét yet bought your tickets, 

please do! We are celebrating the 150th anniversary 

of the Village/City of Plymouth with our usual histor-

ic and dramatic flair. 

Many of the employees and volunteers of the 

Museum are occupied cleaning out the lower-level 

large storage area in anticipation of the installation 

of movable storage! Thanks to the grant writing skills 

of our Marketing Director, Sherrie Brindley, the Mu-

seum is the recipient of two major grants to pur-

chase and install this movable storage. We are re-

ceiving about $11,000 from the Michigan Council for 

Arts and Cultural Affairs (MCACA); we have already 

received $40,000 from the Margaret Dunning Foun-

dation for this project. The movable storage will in-

crease our storage space for furniture and large 

items, while also reducing the risk of deterioration of 

the collections from gas produced by plywood. The 

movable storage is scheduled to be installed at the 

end of March. A big thank you to both MCACA and 

the Dunning Foundation!  

The Plymouth Historical Museum is one of the 

Plymouth sites selected by the Detroit Institute of 

Arts Museum for place-

ment of art as part of the 

DIA Inside Out program. 

The art that will be fea-

tured on the outside 

brick wall east of the 

Church Street door is 

called æA Study for 

Birds,ç by Albert Moore 

(at right). The framed art 

replica is about 6 feet tall 

by 3 feet wide and will 

be very dramatic near 

the Museum entrance 

between April 17 and 

July 10, 2017. Weére hop-

ing that this placement 

will drive traffic to the 

Museum during that 

timeframe. 
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Donations Received  

December 2016ðJanuary 2017 

Thank You! 

The following generous 
donations were received in 
December 2016 and January 
2017:  
 
The Lincoln 

($1,000ð$2,499) 

Brian & Margaret Kidston 
 

The Starkweather  

($500ð$999) 

Roy R Pilkington 
John Wilson Jr. 

The Penniman  

($250ð$499) 

Blake Abbey 
Betty Hees 
James Vermeulen 
 
The Kellogg ($100ð$249) 

Louis Christensen 
Dorothy Grant 
Steve Marulis 
Nancy Navarre 
Mary Pauline 
Don Pohlod 
Cindy Reinhart 
Judy & Wade Schultheiss 
Walter Smith 
Alan VanKerckhove 
Douglas & Lila Vincent 

Jason Witt 
Pam Yockey 
 

Up to $100 

Ruth Dostie 
Edward Furdak 
Richard Hartings 
Mark Johnston 
Nancy Jowsey 
Gary Rembisz 
Susan Robinson 
Lary Smith 
Ann Wood-Alatalo 
Merrilee Zawadzki 

 

50 Years Ago -  
February 1967 


